
I am against HB4132.  
 
As a parent I OPPOSE this bill.  
 
Schools are not in the “business” of healthcare.Sexual questions will NO DOUBT be on these 
questionnaires. It is not the school’s place to introduce certain concepts to our children when 
THEY see fit vs. a paren’t who truly knows the development/maturation of their own child and 
therefore should hold the reins in information shared. This is beyond sex ed curriculum as the 
questions are being asked to individuals vs. subject matter being shared with a class. This bill is 
a mechanism to police children and their family's healthcare choices; to condition children to 
speak about personal information. Medical records must remain confidential between a doctor 
and a patient. Parental and Medical rights are under attack around the country [and no doubt 
will be again in our state] HB4132 is another angle for the state to gather personal information. 
Schools can’t manage the current responsibilities they are charged with holding for students. 
Let’s keep our resources focused on EDUCATION. 
 
Thank you.  
Julie Machen 
 
 
 
 


